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“Pilots Touching the Lives of Others”

November is a month for giving thanks. Webster’s Dictionary
defines “Thanksgiving Day” as a day set apart for giving thanks
to God for his divine goodness. Our Pilgrim Fathers certainly
thanked God for all his many blessings on the very first
Thanksgiving Day. I would like to share the following thoughts
by Wilfred A. Peterson which can be applied to every day of
the year...and not just one special day. It reminds me so much

of Pilots and how we make a difference in the lives of other people.

The Art of Thanksgiving
It is thanking God for the gift of life by living it triumphantly.

It is thanking God for your talents and abilities.
by accepting them as obligations to be invested for the common good.

It is thanking God for all that men and women have done for you by doing things for others.
It is thanking God for opportunities by accepting them as a challenge to achievement.

It is thanking God for happiness by striving to make others happy.
It is thanking God for beauty by helping to make the world more beautiful.
It is thanking God for inspiration by trying to be an inspiration to others.

It is thanking God for health and strength by the care and reverence you show your body.
It is thanking God for the creative ideas that enrich life

by adding your own creative contributions to human progress.
It is thanking God for each new day by living it to the fullest.

It is thanking God by giving hands, arms, legs, and voice to your thankful spirit.
It is adding to our prayers of THANKSGIVING, acts of THANKSLIVING.

* * * * *

It is not too early to begin thinking about nominations for district officers. Nancy
Henrick, Nominating Committee Chair, will be happy to accept your nominations.
Her address and those of her committee are listed in this bulletin.

November 1, is the deadline for Anchor dues for PI and Georgia District. Clubs that
sponsor Anchor Clubs need to contact them and find out if they have paid their
dues. Please stay in contact with your Anchors…they are our future!

I hope you and your family have a Thanksgiving that is filled with much joy
and many blessings. Remember, the art of THANKSGIVING is
THANKSLIVING. It is gratitude in action!

Esther Foster, Georgia District Governor

Volume 90
Number 5

November 2010

2010—2011
GEORGIA DISTRICT

DAC/DEC

Esther Foster
Governor

Nancy Miller
Governor-Elect

Linda Jones
Secretary

Barbara Wright
Treasurer

Jacque Kristoff
Lt. Governor

East Central Region

Vonnie Brown
Lt. Governor

Northeast Region

Emily Jorgenson
Lt. Governor

Northwest Region

Beverly McKenna
Lt. Governor

Southeast Region

Gail Sharber
Lt. Governor

Southwest Region

Beverly Garner
Lt. Governor

West Central Region

The Vision of Pilot is to
achieve universal awareness

and prevention of Brain-
related Disorders and

Disabilities.



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable,
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.

FROM OUR CHAPLAIN......

"We are each of us angels with only one
wing, and we can only fly embracing each
other." Luciano DeCrescenzo (Italian
writer, actor and director)

How true! We are not here by ourselves. If we don't work
together to help each other then nothing would ever get
accomplished. As Pilots, we have lots of fundraisers and
projects, but if we didn't work as a TEAM then we would
not be able to "Touch the Lives" of so many in our
communities. Let's keep our wings embraced!

May the Angels embrace each of you in our Georgia
District as we go about "Touching the Lives of Others."

Our District Prayer Chain: cynthiaspearman48@gmail.com

Cynthia Spearman, Georgia District Chaplain

A NOTE FROM OUR ECR…
Winnie Brewer, ECR

Thank you, thank you to the clubs that
have sent in their news and pictures of their
Brain Power Pilot Walk. It is not too late to
send your photos and stories in for the Pilot

Log. The more photos the better! If you have any
questions, please feel free to contact De at PI
headquarters.

Thanksgiving time also coincides with our Pilot Annual
Report time. If you or your club would like to send in a
story telling your Pilot Thanks-giving story it may be
considered for publication in the Pilot Log. The deadline is
December 3, 2010. So tell us your feel good stories about
your thankful tasks in your hometowns… no turkey stories,
please!

What will we be doing in Dallas, Texas in July???? We
can tell you this –it’s not too early to register, just go on-
line now! We have had lots of folks register to date. Are
they psychic you ask? Just maybe they are…Our Texas-
size plans are SO BIG and SO EXCITING we have to
tease you a little bit. More will be revealed in the coming
months. Soon… very soon.

Just a reminder…. The PI Headquarters P.O. Box has
been replaced with a real Mail Box on property. Please
remember P.O. Box numbers are now passé – P.I. HQ,
102 Preston Court, Macon, GA 31210-5768

I want to wish each and every one of you a Happy
Thanksgiving. Enjoy this time with your friends and family
as you gather together at this special time. I would like to
close with the following poem entitled “Thanksgiving” by
Ralph Waldo Emerson,

For each new morning with its light,
For rest and shelter of the night,

For health and food,
For love and friends,

For everything Thy goodness sends.

Blessings Always,
Winnie Brewer, 1st Vice President
E-mail: wbrewer@pilothq.org or princess@brevard.net

HOLIDAY STRESS
Louise Shimer, Leadership Coordinator

As we begin one of the most stressful times
of the year, it is a perfect time to examine
what creates stress in our lives and ways to

cope with it.

So, what is stress?
The word stress has been used to describe a variety of
issues. Typically, though, we think of stress negatively.
Actually stress is neither good nor bad. Stress is the just
the body’s reaction to the demands of life.

What creates stress?
Stress is created by external events that cause an
emotional and/or physical reaction in the body. The impact
an event has depends on whether we view the event as
either positive, negative, or neutral. What may create
negative stress for one person may create positive or
neutral stress for another.

Since stress is a personal issue, the symptoms of stress
are different for each of us. If you live with high levels of
stress on a regular basis or for a long time, your body may
develop physical symptoms such as headaches,
backaches, etc. or it may develop psychological symptoms
such as anxiety.

What creates stress for you?
Ask members to think about and call out things that create
stress for them . . . particularly at this time of year.

(You may hear things such as having too many obligations
(busy most every night and weekend during the holidays),
financial expenditures, extra cooking, family “get to
gathers,” all the extra shopping, etc, that goes with the
holiday season crammed on top of every day
responsibilities, etc.)

How do I cope with stress?
There are 3 basic ways to cope. You can . . .

1. Eliminate the stressor
2. Change your reaction to it.
3. Use the coping resources available to you.

Many times you cannot control the pile-up of
stressors in your life so you must rely on the
resources you have available to you.
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Coping resources include the following:
1. Ability to Problem Solve – Problem solving can

help you find a positive way to eliminate the stress
or change your reaction to it. Remember,
worrying is NOT problem solving.

2. Effective Communication – Communication
helps you build good relationships with your
friends and loved ones. It allows you to share your
thoughts with others especially during times of
stress. But remember that listening to others is a
critical part of effective communication.

3. Flexibility – Some people prefer to be more
organized and structured while others prefer more
change and variety in their life. The more open to
change you are, the more you can use flexibility to
help you cope with stress.

4. Exercise – Exercise helps you release built-up
emotions and tensions. It helps your body relax
and increases your resistance to future stress.
Regular exercise will help you “recharge your
batteries” and provide you with new energy and a
fresh perspective on life.

5. Nutrition – Your eating habits play an important
role in how you feel, your energy level, and your
ability to meet challenges. Unfortunately, the more
stressed we are, the more we tend to grab the
sweets and chocolate when we should be doing
exactly the opposite.

6. Social Support – Asking for support from friends
and family during times of stress can be very
helpful.

What resources do you use to deal with stress?
Ask the members to think about what they do during the
holidays to cope with the additional stress they might face.
Ask 2 or 3 members to share. Have them put it in the
context of those listed above if they can.

Wrap up with the following quote.

“God grant me the serenity to accept the
things I cannot change;

the courage to change the things I can;
and the wisdom to know the difference.”

I wish each of you a stress-free, happy holiday season!!

MEMBERSHIP
Joann Akers, Membership Co-Chair

Some tips on how to deal with the
objections that folks can give re joining
Pilot:

From 101 Ways to Get and Keep Members! by Mark
Levin, CAE, CSP

There is one technique which can be used to overcome
virtually any objection. This technique also re-emphasizes
the importance of getting current members to help recruit

new members. This technique is known as the feel-felt-
found method and it's very simple. When prospects say
that they think membership is too expensive or that they
don't have time to participate, the person asking them to
join simply says, "I know how you feel. I felt the same way
myself, but I found that membership really was a great
investment." The ideal situation for overcoming objections
is to have a prospective member giving objections to a
member who at one time had the same objection but
eventually joined. It's the most powerful form of empathy
and we need to use it in Pilot "recruiting" as often as
possible.

The most common objections are:

1. "That's a lot of money." - remember when this is said
the person is not saying that Pilot isn't worth the
money; they just said that the amount to join is high in
their opinion. Don't consider this comment as a final
decision not to join. What you need to do in this
situation is agree with the person. Just respond that it
is a big investment - and explain that the dues reflect
the amount of money it takes for the organization to
deliver the programs and services that can help the
person with their own business or career. For
example: talking about the monies for putting together
a convention - dwell on the fact that this is an ideal
time to network and to meet people from all walks of
life who can be of help to them. Remember that
money is always an issue, so the best thing to do is
acknowledge it. Suggest that it's the kind of
investment that will be returned many times over.

2. "I don't have the time to participate." Since lack of time
is a common objection be prepared to have at least
two lists of reasons to join in your mind. One list
should include those benefits members get from
participating in organizational activities - such as
projects, workshops, etc. The other list consists of
benefits members get even if they never leave their
home or office - this would include publications such
as the Pilot Log; the web site and e-mail contact with
members. There are reasons to join that don't include
spending a lot of time attending meetings.

Remember to promote e-membership!

Look for more tips to overcome objections in future issues!
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SEEKING PROJECTS FOR YOUR CLUB
Era Hall, Projects Coordinator

Projects! Fall has begun with a statewide
swirl for Georgia Pilots!

The Pilot Club of Chatham County
(PCOCC) has held two thrift sales, a

Share Pilot Day with craft sales during October’s First
Saturday on River Street. The PCOCC also stomped up
to new moves at the Brain Power Walk and Fall Ball with
children from Savannah’s STEPS program and a crew of
fantastic teens from H.V. Jenkins High School! The
Chatham Pilots also held a Premier Jewelry fundraising
party, and they learned about NAMI from one of their
charter members, Tammy Johnson.

Further south, this past month, the Okeefenokee Pilot Club
organized a presentation regarding “safe relationships” to
keep their Anchors at the top of emotional health
throughout their lives and to teach them to take charge of
those life choices that have lasting effects.

In other parts of Georgia, Pilot Clubs have been stirring
pots at County Fairs, while others are getting ready for
“Holiday Tours of Homes”; Fashion Shows; Silent Auctions
where donated and “re-gifted” items are used to raise
funds for scholarships and club operations. Pilots are also
rounding up teams of golfers to honor the efforts of those
who care about their communities and those who struggle
with the effects of brain related injuries, disease, and
disorders.

Interestingly, at a recent meeting, the Cochran Pilots
brainstormed, charted, and sorted ideas to find ways to
build membership, service, friendship, and fun. (It seems
that group always has fun when they are together).
Maybe, they know the secret – appreciate each other!
Now, that is an idea for a project --- Membership
Appreciation!

FALL FUNDRAISING
Judy Jackson, Fundraising Coordinator

Several easy and fun Fall Raffles include
a Thanksgiving Turkey/Grocery Raffle
in which you enlist a local grocer to donate
part or all of the prizes for a Pilot

Fundraiser designated for a specific community project. By
naming the project the funds are designated for will help
secure a partnership with the grocer, as well as help sell
more tickets to benefit the project. All proceeds would go
to the one designated project or charity, such as
Southeastern Guide Dogs, GA Pilot Foundation, etc.

Examples of prizes are a $100 grocery gift card, $50
grocery card gift card, and a turkey for the three prizes.
Members could sell tickets ($1 or 6 for $5) a month or two
in advance to raise as much money as possible. Your
prizes and tickets prices could all be higher, as needed.
Your partnering grocer may allow you to sell tickets inside
his/her store on Saturdays or may have store cashiers ask
customers to contribute to your designated project or
charity. Be sure to have Pilot Club logo and your grocer’s
logo and the project or organization to receive all proceeds
on tickets, signs, etc.

Another raffle is a Gas Card Raffle, partnering with a local
dealer/distributor/station. Set three prize amounts and start
selling early, with club and dealer logos, as well as
designated project or charity printed on all tickets, signs,
etc. Set prize amounts first, then set ticket amounts to best
meet the goal.

If you club hasn’t participated in the Belk Charity Day
Sales, one in the fall and one in the spring each year,
these are well worth your participation. You can participate
in one or both of the Sales. All you have to do is contact
your local Belk’s, get your club on the list of local charities,
reserve the number of tickets you think your club can sell,
go pick them up when ready and get started. Club
members sell the tickets ($5 each and purchaser gets this
amount off their first purchase on the sale day). Your club
may sign up with Belk’s for a specific Saturday to sell
inside their store prior or on the Sale Day. When you do
that, your members just greet customers as they enter and
tell them about your projects to sell them one or more
tickets. By purchasing a ticket, they can complete the
ticket stub for a chance to win in a Belk’s gift card drawing.

If a few Pilots can go early on the morning of the Sale to
help sales associates for an hour or two, your club will get
a percentage of all sales on the Sale Day. This was a real
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bonus for our club when we participated the past two
years. Not only did we receive all of our ticket sales (Belk’s
lets you keep all ticket sales money); we also received a
check a few weeks later for our percentage of sales on the
Sale Day. We had three Pilots go work one year and five
Pilots work the next year, in 1 hour shifts. We made $750
the first year we participated in just the Fall Charity Day
Sale only; we didn’t participate in the Spring Sale due to
other club projects taking our time in the spring.

Hope these ideas help your club in its fundraising efforts.
Warm Thanksgiving wishes to Georgia Pilots as we all
give thanks for our families, Pilot families, friends, and
the many blessings we enjoy.

FROM YOUR NORTHWEST REGION
LT. GOVERNOR

Emily Jorgenson, Lt. Governor

The success of our clubs can be
impacted by the attitude of the members.
Let me share the following quote from

Charles R. Swindoll (American Winter and Clergyman,
b.1934):

“The longer I live, the more I realize the impact of attitude
on life. Attitude, to me, is more important than facts. It is
more important than the past, the education, the money,
than circumstances, than failure, than successes, than
what other people think or say or do. It is more important
than appearance, giftedness or skill. It will make or break
a company…a church…a home. The remarkable thing is
we have a choice everyday regarding the attitude we will
embrace for that day. We cannot change our past…we
cannot change the fact that people will act in a certain
way. We cannot change the inevitable. The only thing we
can do is play on the one string we have, and that is our
attitude. I am convinced that life is 10% what happens to
me and 90% of how I react to it. And so it is with you… we
are in charge of our Attitudes.”

This quote points out something very profound – we
control how we act or react in life to the circumstances
around us. What is the attitude you bring to a club
meeting? What is the attitude you bring to a project or a
fundraiser? What is the attitude you show those future
Pilots you are talking to about attending a Pilot meeting?
Remember you are in charge of your attitude. You can
make a difference.

DISTRICT NOMINATING COMMITTEE
Nancy Henrick, Chair

Hello Everyone! It's that time of year
again when I know you are all in full
swing with Fall Festivals, projects and
fundraisers, BUT you need to take a
moment and think ahead to next club

year. In order for next fall’s activities to be the very best
they can be, WE HAVE TO HAVE

GREAT OFFICERS...and nomination season for District
officers is upon us. Please take time to look around your
club for potential candidates for District Office. We should
be looking for Pilots who are qualified, willing, able, and
enthusiastic. We also need to ASK…don't assume
someone is too busy or not interested. Usually it is the
people who are busiest who make the best
candidates. Having served in nearly every office in all
levels of Pilot, I can personally testify that the work is
demanding, sometimes even difficult, but the reward for
service is HUGE…so be sure to stress the benefits. What
are the benefits? The opportunity to broaden your service
arena, to use your talents in new ways, to make new
friends, to learn more about your state and the
communities in your region, to develop leadership skills,
and to enjoy the indescribable satisfaction that comes from
helping an organization like Pilot reach its goals.

Now, for specific details of who, what, when and where, go
to the Pilot International website or to your 2010-2011
Club Manual and look for Section I. DISTRICT
INFORMATION, Sub-Section F. DISTRICT NOMINEE
INFORMATION. Also review the PI Bylaws (Articles XVII
and XX) for the qualifications and duties of district officers.

All clubs may submit a qualified nominee for Governor
Elect and/or Treasurer. Only clubs within a region may
nominate persons for that region’s Lt. Governor.

An acceptance is not complete until the Chair of the
Nominating Committee, Governor and PI Headquarters
have received the nomination letter from the club,
completed Qualification Form, Vision Statement, and letter
of acceptance from the candidate to the club, postmarked
by the due date, January 31, 2011. This is 60 days prior
to the first day of District Convention.

Southeast Region East Central Region
Nancy Henrick, Chair Kris Harden
100 Bayberry Circle 1137 Jasmine Road
St. Simons Island, GA 31522 Dublin, GA 31021
(912)996-0651 (C) (478)676-4628 (H)
cunninghamjewele@bellsouth.net harden@dicga.com
Pilot Club of Brunswick Pilot Club of Dublin

Northeast Region Northwest Region
Audrey Spivey Katharine Banning
336 Kingston Road 102 Fawn Place
Colbert, GA 30628 Marietta, GA 30062
(706)788-9748 (H) (678)560-5345 (H)
spivey39@windstream.net Katherine.banning@heart.org
Pilot Club of Madison County Pilot Club of Atlanta

Southwest Region West Central Region
Debbie Purvis Jacki Parker
163 Highway 37 28 Waverly Circle
Adel, GA 31620 Newnan, GA 30263
(229)896-2637 (H) (770)301-0555 (H)
dpurvis@uga.edu jparker@numail.org
Pilot Club of Adel Pilot Club of Newnan
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GEORGIA DISTRICT AWARDS
Norma McKellar, Awards Jury Chair

“Sorry looks back. Worry looks around.
Faith looks forward and up.” I saw this
inspiring message this morning on a church
sign. Right away I thought this could give

hope and motivation to all Pilot clubs working on or
thinking about working on an award this year.

“Sorry looks back”: your club has entered before and
never won. Try again! Learn from mistakes that were
made, brainstorm about what could have been better.
Show your newer members how proud you are of your
work by entering again. Did you have spelling errors? Did
you ramble and send too much ‘stuff’? Was your entry
late?

“Worry looks around”: how could those other clubs’
entries be better than yours? Try not to worry about those
other clubs. Choose to think about the competition as
competing with yourself and past submissions. Put
yourself in the judge’s shoes and look at your effort as
they would. Instead of worrying study all the details and be
sure you’ve answered the questions correctly and followed
the directions perfectly.

“Faith looks forward and up”: our club won’t win…we
have never won. Please don’t think this way! HAVE
FAITH. Have faith in your club and all the fantastic
services and projects you’ve completed this year.
Straighten yourselves up; take big cleansing breaths and
GO FO IT. You can’t win if you don’t enter AND the more
you enter the better your chances of winning. Find that
passion. Put it into clear and simple submissions and mail
it in. Have faith that when your club does win you’ll reap so
many benefits from your hard work. Your members will feel
pride and satisfaction. Your club’s confidence and morale
will get a tremendous boost. And in your community you
can use the award to get more attention on your club and
possibly to get more new members as everyone loves a
winner!

Are you ready now? Let’s go for it! Here are the details.
Every single award form and their guidelines can be found
on the Georgia District website: pilotgeorgia.org under
Pilot Resources/Forms. The deadline for all award
applications to be postmarked to me is FEBRUARY 25TH,
2011. The awards are: Ann Adams Attendance Award,
Edwina Gill Growth Award, Nancy Henrick Service Award,
Vivian Hartman Memorial Award and the Elizabeth Greene
Safety Award.

Don’t forget that the newsletter award application goes to
your regional Lt. Governor postmarked on or before
January 8th, 2011. That application is also on our website.

If you have any questions you can reach me at 229-985-
0148 and/or normamckellar@gmail.com

PIF SCHOLARSHIPS
Brenda Walker, GA PIF Representative

It's time to start advertising in your
respective communities the availability
of PIF scholarships. There are four
scholarships available, each with its own

criteria and Clubs may submit two applications for each of
the scholarship programs. Be sure you provide the
prospective applicants with current forms. Applications
are revised every year and may be found on the Pilot
International website. Any application not on current forms
will be denied. Remember neatness counts! The
scholarship application packages must be postmarked to
me no later than March 1, 2011 so if you get busy now and
locate your applicants, they will have time to properly
complete their apps without being rushed. I have two
weeks to review the applications and ensure that all
criteria are met. I'll be checking to see that the
applications are completed correctly in accordance with
the guidelines; that all items on the checklist are included;
and that the applications are copied correctly with the
required number of copies included. For your
convenience, my mailing address is: Brenda Walker, GA
District PIF Rep, 201 Farm Estates Road, Perry, GA
31069.

GEORGIADISTRICT ANCHOR CLUBS
Lynda Goodwin, Anchor Coordinator

The first issue of “Anchors Aweigh” went
out in September. A copy was e-mailed to
the advisor/sponsor at each school. A
copy was also e-mailed to the President of

each Pilot Club - even to those Pilot Clubs without Anchor
Clubs. Please let me know if any other Pilots/Pilot Clubs
need to be on the email list or if there is anyone who wants
a hard copy mailed. The next issue will go out in
November and will contain all the information about the
District Anchor Convention as well as forms for
nominations for district office and awards available to
Anchor Clubs. Many thanks go to Kirsten Jorgenson for
the layout of “Anchors Aweigh” as well as maintaining our
email roster.

Thanks to those clubs who emailed me the name of your
Anchor school sponsors. Hopefully, the correct person is
getting the Anchor information at each school. It’s not too
late to get that information to me if you have not done so.

How many of you visited the Anchor table at Fall Council?
Did you learn something about Anchors that day? The
Anchors present represented West Laurens High School
in Dublin, Hutchings Career Center in Macon and Jones
County High School in Gray.

Each Anchor Club should have already sent the form
listing your Anchor Club officers to Pilot International. A
copy is supposed to be sent to me also. Guess what!
There are 41 Anchor Clubs in Georgia District and I have
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received two reports! Thank you to Centennial and
Stephens County high schools for submitting your officer
reports! I maintain a file of reports on each Anchor Club
and need your reports to update the file.

What are you doing with your Anchors? Do you invite
them to your Pilot Club meetings? Do you attend their
meetings? Do you have joint projects? It is great to do
BrainMindersTM together.

Don’t forget that PI Dues of $10 per Anchor and GA
District dues of $8 per Anchor are due November 1.
Payment after that date puts the club in jeopardy of having
the PI Charter pulled.

Don’t forget to send me your Anchor/Pilot success stories.
Send your favorites to Lynda@edgoodwinassociates.com
and I will share them in the Governor’s Bulletin.

GEORGIA ARTIST WITH DISABILITIES

The 26th Annual Exhibition and Awards
celebration for Georgia Artists with
DisAbilities (GAWD) is now history. The
GAWD board members wish to thank all
of the clubs that participated in this
year’s event.

The tour of winning art is now on the road. We encourage
you to visit the tour site in your area. This is a great
opportunity for your club to host a reception.

October 4 – November 4, 2010
Tommy Nobis Center
1480 Bells Ferry Road
Marietta, Georgia 30066

November 13 – December 10, 2010
Statesboro Regional Library
Closed for Thanksgiving (November 25 & 26)
124 S. Main Street
Statesboro, Georgia 30458

January 3 – February 3, 2011
Allied Arts – Marlor House
201 N. Wayne Street
Milledgeville, Georgia 31061

February 8 – March 3, 2011
Nancy Guinn Memorial Library
864 Green Street
Conyers, Georgia 30204

There are many opportunities for clubs in the Georgia
District to enhance the GAWD mission. You can spread
the word in your community – GAWD needs artists from all
over the state. Encourage DisAbled artists to submit their
work. Support the artist by bringing them to the annual art
exhibit and luncheon. A $15.00 donation will provide a
lunch for a disabled artist. Other monetary donations will

help with van rental and gas for transporting the winning
art from site to site. The manpower is provided by
volunteers from the GAWD board members and club
liasons. Speakers are available for club meetings. For
questions contact Nancy Shealy, Chairman at 404-377-
1892 and please visit our new website
www.georgiaartistwd.org.

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

PAST GOVERNORS
Flo Prestridge – November 1
Elinor Bond – November 24

Pilots, if you are going to the Honey Baked
Ham Store for Thanksgiving or Christmas.

Why not buy a coupon from us??

Honey Baked Ham
Coupons

$10, $25, $35, $50

When you purchase the coupon from
us, we get a donation from Honey Baked Ham. But, you
get the full face value of the coupon off your purchase.

These also make great gifts!!!

Let Kirsten Jorgenson, kajorge@yahoo.com know if you
are interested and make checks out to the PC of Cherokee
County.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Anchor Dues Deadline – November 1, 2010
Deadline for Clubs to file IRS forms –

November 15, 2010
PI/PIF Headquarters Closed –

November 25-26, 2010
PI/PIF Headquarters Closed –

December 23-31, 2010
Anchor Convention, Legacy Lodge, Lake Lanier

Islands – March 4-6, 2011
District Convention, Marriott, Atlanta Gwinnett

Place, Duluth, GA – April 1-3, 2011
PI Convention, Sheraton Hotel, Dallas, TX –

July 13-16, 2011



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable,
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.

WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS
The Georgia District would like to welcome all the newest

members to our organization! WELCOME!!
New Member Club Sponsor

Diane Hardigree Oconee County Donna MaPherson

Brandon Robert
Byrnes

Statesboro Erin Lawson

Crystal Leigh
Peacock Baxley

Lisa Pearce/Beth
Sharpe

Rebecca K.
McLane Bainbridge Mary Gibson

Marie L.
Stapleton Bainbridge Virginia Smith

Susan A.
Mumbauer Cherokee Co. Sue McConnell

Janice Blitch
Tomlinson Chatham Co.

Sheila Baker-
Ashway

James Ashley
Gifford

Chatham Co. Jan Tomlinson

Cindy Nunn Milledgeville Patricia Wilkinson
Sandra Jean
Hancock

Milledgeville Lucy Kachmarik

In Loving Remembrance…The Georgia District
extends our deepest sympathies to those who have lost
loved ones.

Pilot Pilot Club
Jean Krueger Eatonton
Betty Louise
Humphrey Washington Co.

Pilot Pilot Club Relationship
Margaret Johnston Classic City Brother

Lynn Cawthorne
Battlefield-Ft.
Oglethorpe

Mother

Mary Ealer Warner Robins Father
Tammy Purcell Toccoa Grandmother

Patti Klein

Former member
PC of Atlanta and
past GA District

Governor

Father

Era Hall Chatham Co. Mother-in-Law



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable,
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.

Georgia Pilot Foundation, Inc.

CONTRIBUTION FORM

The Georgia Pilot Foundation, Inc. is a non-profit, charitable foundation, which currently provides post secondary
education scholarships to Georgia District Anchor Club members, as well as to benefit people with disabilities and
brain related disorders.

Please send your gift, along with this completed form to: BARBARA WRIGHT
2010-11 GA DIST. TREASURER
4012 FIVE BRIDGES ROAD
BLAKELY, GA 39832

Enclosed is a gift of $______________as a:

 Memorial Gift in Memory of _________________________________________________

 Honorarium Gift in Honor of _________________________________________________

 Special Gift _________________________________________________

 Other Gift _________________________________________________

Please send an Acknowledgement to:

Name _____________________________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

GIVEN BY: Name _____________________________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________

Pilot Club _____________________________________________________________



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable,
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.

The Georgia District Governor’s Bulletin is published monthly.
Layout Editor is Tammy Purcell.

Articles are due on the 10th of the month preceding the publication date.
Please e-mail articles to Esther Foster at estherfoster@windstream.net.

Every effort will be made to publish news by clubs.
Articles may be edited to fit space.

Club Presidents: Please pass on a copy of the Governor’s Bulletin to
EACH member of your club. If lack of money for photocopying

is a problem, bring a few copies of the Governor’s Bulletin
to your meeting and pass them around for everyone to read.

Have each member initial it when he/she has read it.

Esther Foster
PI Georgia District Governor
107 Pineview Road, Gray, GA 31032


